Office of Graduate Admissions VANDERBILT V PeabOdy CO”ege

January 18, 2010

Mr. Roy Yew-hung Chan
Number Eight High School
Foreign Teacher Mailbox
Hengyang, Hunan 421007
CHINA

Dear Mr. Chan:

Thank you for your interest in our graduate program in International Education Policy and
Management (M. Ed. ). I am sorry to have to inform you that our review of your application and
credentials did not lead to a recommendation of admission.

Graduate programs at Peabody College of Vanderbilt University receive applications from many
outstanding candidates. Unfortunately, limited resources and competition among well-qualified
applicants preclude our offering admission to all who seek it. Please know that your application
and supporting materials received a close and careful review.

Admissions decisions are difficult, both for faculty who review applications and for applicants
who await notification. I regret having to send you this disappointing news, but I wish you every
success in the pursuit of your educational goals.

Sincerely,

O&md(o Y binbo

Camilla P. Benbow
Patricia and Rodes Hart Dean of Education and Human Development
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